This collection of materials that Elaine Anderson amassed while writing her dissertation was donated to the Local History Department in 1996. Her dissertation, *The Jews of Toledo, 1845-1895*, was completed in 1974 in partial fulfillment of her Ph.D. at the University of Toledo.

Box 1

Folder 1 Sam Davis

 Letter, Ira H. Davis, Toledo to Elaine Anderson, Toledo, February 3, 1971

Folder 2 Max Eppstein

1. "Was an American Jew" *Toledo Blade*, March 12, 1894 (photocopy)

Folder 3 Allen Freehling

1. "Rabbi Winds Way to Toledo Post" *The Blade*, September 2, 1967 (photocopy)

Folder 4 Jacobson Genealogy

 "Surgery Under Microscope Pioneered For Heart Patients by Ex-Toledoans" *The Blade*, November 23, 1960 [Dr. Julius H. Jacobson II] (photocopy)

2. "Regina Jacobson" *Toledo Blade*, July 28, 1950 (photocopy)

3. Family Notes written in *The Authorized Daily Prayer Book*, 4 pp. (photocopy)

4. Notes of descendants of Michael and Hannah Jacobson, 8 pp.

Folder 5 Joseph S. Kornfeld

1. "Rabbi Kornfeld In Toledo Post" *Toledo News-Bee*, June 14, 1924 (photocopy)

2. "Rabbi Kornfeld Resigns" *Toledo Blade*, August 24, 1934 (photocopy)

3. "Rabbi Kornfeld Dies in Toronto" *Toledo Blade*, June 29, 1943 (photocopy)

Folder 6 Jacob Landman

1. "Mason's Gather at Grave, Paying Last Tribute to Jacob Landman" *Toledo Blade*, July 29, 1908 (photocopy)

2. "Pioneer Fire Chief Passed Away Tuesday, *Toledo News-Bee*, July 28, 1908 (photocopy)

3. Letter from Jacob Landman to his son, n.d., 2 pp. (photocopy)

Folder 7 Ben Lane

1. "Lane Leaves Toledo to Head Milwaukee Home" *Toledo Jewish News*, February 1968 (photocopy)

Folder 8 Jacob Lasalle

1. "Jacob Lasalle, 88, Merchant, Is Dead" *Toledo Blade*, September 17, 1921 (photocopy)

Box 1 (cont.)

Folder 9

John Lipman

- Letter, Julia Pink Still, Plainview, Texas to Rabbi Leon Feuer, Toledo, October 21, 1973 (photocopy) with undated letter forwarding it to Elaine Anderson
- 2. Letter, Julia Still, Plainview, Texas to Elaine Anderson, Toledo, November 28, 1973
- 3. Letter, Julia Still to Mrs. Adams [Anderson], April 9, 1974

Folder 10 Ella Petlin

1. "Second Century Marked with U. S. Citizenship" *The Blade*, September 9, 1971

Folder 11 Kenneth Rexroth

1. Letter, Kenneth Rexroth, Santa Barbara, California to Elaine Anderson, Toledo, postmarked June 4, 1971

Folder 12 Joseph Roemer

- 1. Letter, Elaine Anderson, Toledo to Mrs. Levey, n.d.
- 2. Draft of Joseph Roemer biography, 4 pp.
- 3. "Joseph Roemer is Dead" *Toledo Blade*, December 7, 1892 (photocopy)

Folder 13 Schreiber Family

- 1. "His Honor, The Mayor of Toledo, Cornell Schreiber" *Toledo City Journal*, October 22, 1949 (photocopy)
- 2. "Mirrors of Toledo, Cornell Schreiber" *Toledo News-Bee*, January 27, 1922 (photocopy)
- 3. "Pioneer Toledo Physician Dies" *Toledo News-Bee*, July 27, 1929 [Dr. Philip J. Schreiber] (photocopy)
- 4. "Dr. Schreiber Rites Sunday" *Toledo Blade*, July 27, 1929 [Dr. Philip J. Schreiber] (photocopy)
- 5. "Cornell Schreiber's Father Succumbs" *Toledo Times*, July 27, 1929 [Dr. Philip J. Schreiber] (photocopy)

Folder 14 Isaac Moses Silverman

- 1. ""Dinner To Mark Rabbi's Service" *Toledo Blade*, April 25, 1932 (photocopy)
- 2. "Rabbi Silverman" *Toledo Blade*, May 27, 1932 (photocopy)
- 3. "Rabbi Silverman Dies" *Toledo Blade*, April 26, 1934 (photocopy)

Folder 15 Pauline Steinem

- 1. "To Educate Body, Mind and Soul of Children of Toledo" *Toledo News-Bee*, August 11, 1904 (photocopy)
- 2. "Vacation School Children Had Day of Unalloyed Pleasure" *Toledo News-Bee*, August 13, 1904 (photocopy)

Box 1 (cont.) Folder 15

Pauline Steinem (cont.)

- 3. "Vacation School Boys Anxious to Learn to Sew" *Toledo News-Bee*, August 25, 1904 (photocopy)
- 4. "Will Enjoy Social Evening" *Toledo Blade*, September 20, 1904 (photocopy)
- 5. "In Interest of Mrs. Steinem" *Toledo Blade*, October 13, 1904 (photocopy)
- 6. "Steinem Mass Meeting Proved to Be Helpful" *Toledo News-Bee*, October 13, 1904 (photocopy)
- 7. "Opposed to'Squaw Theory" *Toledo News-Bee*, October 25, 1904 (photocopy)
- 8. "This is a High Mix" *Toledo News-Bee*, November 3, 1904 (photocopy)
- 9. "Mrs. Steinem's Quiet Day" *Toledo News-Bee*, November 8, 1904 (photocopy)
- 10. "Voted for a Change" *Toledo News-Bee*, November 9, 1904 (photocopy)
- 11. "Woman's Triumph" *Toledo News-Bee*, November 9, 1904 (photocopy)
- 12. "Mrs. Steinem Talks to the Federation" *Toledo News-Bee*, November 10, 1904 (photocopy)
- 13. "May Hear Grievances in Her Own Home" *Toledo News-Bee*, November 11, 1904 (photocopy)
- 14. "No Radical Changes in School System" *Toledo News-Bee*, November 11, 1904 (photocopy)
- 15. "Summary of the Vote" Toledo News-Bee, November 14, 1904
- 16. "Toledo Women Want to Vote on Municipal Questions" *Toledo News-Bee*, November 18, 1904 (photocopy)
- 17. "Insists on Manual Training Courses for New High Schools" *Toledo Blade*, July 7, 1908 (photocopy)
- 18. "Favors German Plan" *Toledo Blade*, October 8, 1909 (photocopy)
- 19. "Lima Welcomes Them" *Toledo Blade*, October 12, 1910 (photocopy)
- 20. "Suffragists of Ohio at Home In Toledo Now" *Toledo Blade*, February 1, 1911 (photocopy)
- 21. "Mainly About People" *Toledo Blade*, November 11, 1911 (photocopy)
- 22. "Suffrage Fight to Go On; Toledo To Lead Campaign" *Toledo Blade*, September 4, 1912 (photocopy)
- 23. "Why I Am a Suffragist" by Pauline Steinem, *Toledo Blade*, October 28, 1914 (photocopy)

Local History & Genealogy Department Toledo-Lucas County Public Library, Toledo, Ohio

Box 1 (cont.)

Folder 15 Pauline Steinem (cont.)

- 24. "Death Takes Mrs. Steinem" *Toledo Blade*, January 6, 1940 (photocopy)
- 25. "Long Illness Fatal to Pauline Steinem" *Toledo Times*, January 7, 1940 (photocopy)
- 26. "3 Sons Share Bulk of Steinem Estate" *Toledo Blade*, January 15, 1940 (photocopy)
- 27. "The Mother Behind Gloria the Liber" *Chicago Tribune*, November 5, 1972 (photocopy)
- Folder 16 Samuel Stettiner
 - 1. "A Divorce in High Life" *Toledo Blade*, December 19, 1884 (photocopy)
- Folder 17 Deborah Van Noorden
 - 1. "Deborah (Daisy) Van Noorden" *The Blade*, December 4, 1973 (photocopy)
- Folder 18 Synagogues
 - 1. Printed photograph, Congregation Anshai Sfard, 1908 [Canton Street]
 - 2. Printed photograph, Congregation B'nai Israel, n.d.
 - 3. Printed photograph, Congregation B'nai Jacob, n.d.
 - 4. Printed photograph, Congregation B'nai Sholem, n.d.
 - 5. Printed photograph, Jewish Temple, n.d. [Collingwood Boulevard]
- Folder 19 Synagogues, Congregation Anshai Sfard
 - 1. "Jewish Congregation Plans Services in New Quarters" *Toledo Blade*, June 5, 1954 (photocopy)
 - 2. "Work to Begin on New Synagogue" *The Blade*, October 14, 1961 (photocopy)
 - 3. "Synagogue Holds Cornerstone Rites" *The Blade*, January 29, 1962 (photocopy)
- Folder 20 Synagogues, Congregation B'nai Israel
 - "Toledo Rabbi Lichtenstein, Dies in East" Toledo Blade, July 13, 1936 (photocopy) [Michael Lichtenstein]
 - 2. "Cooperation by religions Changes Land Competition Into Inter-Faith Monument" *Toledo Blade*, December 11, 1952 (photocopy)
 - 3. "B'nai Israel to dedicate Sanctuary with 3-Day Rites Beginning Friday" *Toledo Blade*, January 7, 1957 (photocopy)
 - 4. "Sermon Opens Dedication of Synagogue" *Toledo Blade*, January 12, 1957 (photocopy)
 - 5. "Zoners Approve Parking Lot for New Synagogue" *Toledo Blade*, July 8, 1954 (photocopy)

Local History & Genealogy Department Toledo-Lucas County Public Library, Toledo, Ohio

Box 1 (cont.)

Folder 20

Synagogues, Congregation B'nai Israel (cont.)

- 6. "Jewish Unit Donates Site in Interfaith Project" *Toledo Blade*, December 31, 1952 (photocopy)
- 7. "B'nai Israel Synagogue Drive Opens" *Toledo Blade*, May 10, 1953 (photocopy)
- 8. "Plea by Rabbi Brings Approval of Driveway" *Toledo Times*, July 8, 1954 (photocopy)
- 9. "Final Sabbath Services Friday Night for Old B'nai Israel Synagogue" *Toledo Blade*, February 14, 1956 (photocopy)
- 10. Notes, handwritten, 2 pp.

Folder 21

Synagogues, Congregation B'nai Jacob

- 1. Booklet, Congregation B'nai Jacob observes 75 Years of Service to G-d, Community abd Torah True Judaism, 5652-5727. [1966/67]
- 2. "B'nai Jacob Buys Synagogue Site" *Toledo Blade*, October 21, 1948 (photocopy)
- 3. "B'nai Jacob Synagogue Sold to New Light Baptist Church" *ToledoTimes*, September 8, 1949 (photocopy)
- 4. "Synagogue Project to Start Oct. 1" *Toledo Blade*, August 7, 1949 (photocopy)
- 5. "Canadian Rabbi Named Speaker" *Toledo Blade*, September 2, 1950 (photocopy)
- 6. "Brief Illness is Fatal to Samuel Goldberg; Rites Today" *Toledo Blade*, April 24, 1941 (photocopy)
- 7. "Service Opens New Synagogue" *Toledo Blade*, September 4, 1950 (photocopy)
- 8. "Temple Holds Dedication of Menorah" *Toledo Blade*, December 30, 1967 (photocopy)
- 9. "Histories to Converge at Start of Hebrew Year: 2 Jewish Congregations to Merge; B'nai Jacob, Shaarei Zedeck Plan New Synagogue" *The Blade*, September 30, 1967 (photocopy)
- 10. "Merger Announced" *Toledo Jewish News*, December 1967 (photocopy)

Folder 22

Synagogues, Congregation Shomer Emunim

- 1. "Dedication Service" *Toledo Blade*, September 21, 1889 (photocopy)
- 2. "Dedication Program: Newly Enlarged Collingwood Avenue Temple (Congregation Shomer Emunim)" January 25, 1952, 12 pp. (photocopy)

Folder 23

Eagle Point Cemetery

1. Names of some burials, n.d. (photocopy)

Box 1 (cont.)

Folder 24 Jewish Community Center

1. "New Jewish Center Awaiting NPA Approval and Letting of Contracts" *Toledo Jewish News*, July 1951 (photocopy)

Folder 25 Toledo Jewish News

- 1. "Sixteenth Anniversary Issue" *Toledo Jewish News*, July 1967 (photocopy)
- 2. "17th Anniversary" *Toledo Jewish News*, July 1968 (photocopy)

Folder 26 Rosedale Addition Property, 1916

 Receipt, V. M. Falardeau for Lots 138 & 139, Rosedale Addition on Scottwood

Folder 27 American Israelite

- 1887: July 29; August 26; September 9, 16, 30; October 16, 28; November 25 (photocopies)
- 2. 1888: January 13; March 9, 23' April 20; May 25; June 22; September 21; October 5, 19; November 16; December 7, 21 (photocopies)
- 1889: January 3, 17, 31; February 14; March 14, 28; April 18; May 23; June 6, 20, 27; August 1; September 26; October 10 (photocopies)
- 4. 1890: January 23; August 7, 28; September 11; October 23; December 4, 11, 25 (photocopies)
- 1891: January 15, 29; February 5; March 5, 19; June 11; July 2, 23; September 17; December 24, 31 (photocopies)
- 6. 1892: January 7; November 24; December 29 (photocopies)
- 7. 1893: February 16; June 22; July 13; September 21, 28; October 19; November 23; December 7 (photocopies)
- 8. 1894: February 22; March 1; April 12; July 5; August 9; October 4, 18; December 20 (photocopies)
- 9. 1895: January 31; February 21; April 4; May 9; August 1, 8, 29; September 5; December 5 (photocopies)

Folder 28 American Jewish Yearbook, 1900/01

- 1. Jews in the Spanish-American War, Toledo, p. 614 (photocopy)
- 2. Directory of Local Organizations, Toledo, pp. 416-417 (photocopy)

Folder 29 Newspaper Articles

- 1. "The Bank Situation" *Toledo Blade*, September 29, 1873 (photocopy)
- 2. "The Era of Good Feeling" *Toledo Blade*, January 31, 1976 (photocopy)
- 3. "Purim" *Toledo Blade*, March 10, 1876 (photocopy)
- 4. "Atonement Day" *Toledo Blade*, September 29, 1876 (photocopy)
- 5. "Rabbi Browne" *Toledo Blade*, November 27, 1885 (photocopy)

Local History & Genealogy Department Toledo-Lucas County Public Library, Toledo, Ohio

Box 1	(cont.)	
	Folder 29	Newspaper Articles (cont.)
		6. "Yom Kippur Feast" <i>Toledo Blade</i> , September 29, 1892
		(photocopy)
		7. "Hebrews of Toledo" <i>Toledo Blade</i> , February 3, 1894
		(photocopy)
		8. "Jews from Kishineff" <i>Toledo Blade</i> , October 28, 1903
		(photocopy)
		9. "Jews Observe Atonement Day" <i>Toledo Blade</i> , October 5, 1908
		(photocopy) 10. "Ceremonies Will Honor Two Rabbis" <i>Toledo Blade</i> , May 18,
		1968 (photocopy)
	Folder 30	"History of Jewish Philanthropic Organizations in Toledo, Ohio," by
	1 01001 00	Marvin G. Lerner, 1959
		1. Speech, February 4, 1959, 8 pp.
	Folder 31	Chronik des DeutschenPionier-Vereins von Toledo, Ohio, 1898
		 Partial photocopy of book, 14 pp.
	Folder 32	Toledo Then & Now, ca. 1935
	Folder 33	"Jewish Emigration from Wurttemberg" American Jewish Historical
		Society, pp. 230-253 (photocopy)
	Folder 34	"Jewish Immigration and Accommodation to America" By Bernard
		D. Weinryb, American Jewish historical Society, pp. 366-415
	F-1-1 0F	(photocopy)
	Folder 35	"Jews in Relation to the Cultural Milieu of the Germans in America
		Up to the Eighteen Eighties" By Rudolf Glanz, pp. 5-8, 21-35 (photocopy)
	Folder 36	"The Jews of Ohio" Issued by the American Jewish Archives
	i older 50	(photocopy)
	Folder 37	Bellefaire, Cleveland, Ohio
		1. Letter, Morris F. Mayer, Cleveland to Elaine Anderson, Toledo,
		April 28, 1971
	Folder 38	Cards, American Jewish Archives (photocopy)
	Folder 39	Archives, Waltham [Mass.?], Notes (photocopy)